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Ref. : SBC/COP 8/BCRCs/10.5.2007

10 May 2007

Dear Sir/Madam,

The Secretariat of the Basel Convention has the honour to refer to the letter send to all Parties on 22 February 2007 concerning the Decision VIII/4 of the eighth meeting of the Conference of the Parties (COP 8) to the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and Their Disposal held at the United Nations Office at Nairobi from 27 November to 1 December 2006 on the Basel Convention Regional and Coordinating Centres. Please kindly note that the report of the COP 8 to the Basel Convention (Document: UNEP/CHW.8/16) is available at the SBC’ web site at the following address: http://www.basel.int/meetings/cop/cop8/docs/16e.doc
According to this decision the Conference of the Parties, requested the Open Ended Working Group to initiate at its sixth session a review of the operation of the Basel Convention Regional and Coordinating Centres, including their relationship with Convention bodies, including the Secretariat, and other stakeholders, in order to enhance the combined effectiveness and capacity of the Centres and the Secretariat; invited Parties to submit views on the objectives and scope of the review for consideration and action at the sixth session of the Open-ended Working Group and requested the Secretariat to prepare a report for the sixth session of the Open-ended Working Group on the review and, in the light of the discussion at that meeting, to prepare a similar report for the Conference of the Parties at its ninth meeting.

The deadline for submissions was 30 April 2007. The Secretariat confirmed to the First meeting of the Expanded Bureau of the eighth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Basel Convention, held in Geneva, on 17-18 April 2007 that it would renew its invitation to Parties to provide comments taking into account that the Expanded Bureau observed that the Open-ended Working Group’s consideration of the objectives and scope for this review exercise may be assisted by further submissions from Parties and others on this matter.  

The Secretariat would be very grateful if you could submit your views on the objectives and scope of the review of the operation of the Basel Convention Regional and Coordinating Centres by this new deadline 24 May 2007 to the Secretariat of the Basel Convention by E-mail: Nelson.Sabogal@unep.ch or Fax: +41 22 797 3454.

Yours sincerely,

Nelson Sabogal
Officer-in-Charge
To:
Focal Points of Parties and Signatories to the Basel Convention

Cc:
Permanent Missions to the United Nations in Geneva
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